
Cherokee County Courthouse Moving to Temporary Location 

CHEROKEE, IA — Effective the week of December 5, 2022, the Cherokee County Courthouse 

will temporarily relocate to a building at 322 Lake Street on the south side of Cherokee. 

The last day of in person services at the current Courthouse location will be close of business on 

December 2, 2022.  Offices will still be available by telephone during the move. 

Tentative Opening Dates for County Offices re-located to 322 Lake Street: 

1. County Recorder   (712-225-6735)  Re-Open December 7, 2022 

2. County Treasurer  (712-225-6740)   Re-Open December 7, 2022 

3. County Assessor   (712-225-6701)   Re-Open December 8, 2022 

4. Rolling Hills Region  (712-796-2827)   Re-Open December 8, 2022 

5. Environmental Health (712-225-6721) Re-Open December 8, 2022 

6. County Attorney (712-225-2835) Re-Open December 9, 2022 

7. County Auditor (712-225-6704) Re-Open December 9, 2022 

8. Board of Supervisor meetings will be held at the 322 Lake Street location. 

9. Court Hearings will be held at the 322 Lake Street location  

          Tentative Opening Dates for County Offices moving to alternate locations:  

Clerk of Court Office (712-225-6744) re-located to Law Enforcement Center at 111 N 5th 

St, Cherokee and will Re-Open to the public on December 12, 2022. 

Veteran Affairs Office (712-225-6319) re-located to Conservation Office at 629 River 

Road, Cherokee and will Re-Open to the public December 7, 2022. 

 

We apologize for any inconvenience that you may encounter during our move dates. 

County officials look forward to serving you in the temporary location at 322 Lake Street, 

Cherokee, Iowa. 


